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 Grief, much like the poor, seems always to be 
with us. Grief is a process, it is often said, which is   
inconvenient, messy, and frightening. It creeps up on 
us at unexpected times – like when we “ought” to be 
having fun – and it bullies its way into our once happy 
memories, sometimes for decades.  

 As Duke Divinity School professor Richard 
Lischer notes, “contemporary culture’s formulas for 
recovery – get over it, move on, turn the page –     
reflect our impatience with the unresolvable or the 
chronic. We are uncomfortable with anything that 
must be endured rather and deleted. The word      
closure, for example, gives to grief a tidiness usually 
associated with a tweet, a deal, or a game. The real 
purpose of the formulas, of course, is not to aid the 
bereaved but to allow the rest of the world to get on 
with its business.”  
 

 Citing the Yale bereavement study of 2007, 
Lischer continues, “the most common and enduring 
negative reported by the bereaved is not anger or  
depression but a sustained longing for the one who is 
no longer here.” With this in mind, it seems that 
“Dietrich Bonhoeffer was expressing a similar thought 
when he described death, loss, or absence as a ‘gap.’ 
It was Christmas Eve 1943, and he was thinking about 
the future and feeling the worst kind of loneliness. 
Writing from his prison cell, he said that most          

religious people think it is God’s job to fill up the gap 
with compensations and inspirational thoughts. Not 
really, he said. God keeps the gap open so that we may 
continue in communion with the absent one, ‘even at 
the cost of pain.’” 
 

 Jesus knew great pain – both before and in the 
midst of his time on the cross. In this regard, his      
witness is entirely authentic and believable. Indeed, 
there is something even more profound than comfort 
which comes from knowing that our pain will not last 
forever. One day, we too will rise from the darkness of 
one cross or another in route the promised resurrec-
tion. It is our deepest longing.  
 

    Peace, 
                        Jon    
 
     

by Pastor Jon Hauerwas 

4ÈÅ ×ÉÎÄÏ× ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÔÏ ×ÈÉÓÐÅÒ 
 
Talked to six high school students this morning, 
Two young men and four young women, for 20 
Minutes each. Ostensibly the discussion was all 
About college admission essays, but one thing I 
Have learned in life is to be quiet and listen and 
Out will pour real honest naked hard holy grace, 
And there it was, child after lanky child. So very 
Many masks worn as armor. So many polite bits 
Of college admissions essays that skated over the 
Stories they were so desperate to tell they would 
Even tell me—given the chance, the shy window 
Through which to whisper. When we were done 
I stood up rattled and blessed. Such terrible gifts 
And such generosity in the giving. I remembered 
Confession, in the old days, when the old shutter 
Made of oak or pine would shiver open suddenly 
And a voice, often so calm and gentle, would say 
what you most want to say and have not said. 
 
Brian Doyle, #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ #ÅÎÔÕÒÙ  
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Holy Week and Easter Celebrations 
at St. James Presbyterian Church 

 

Sunday, April 13, 10:30 a.m. 
  Palm Sunday Worship  
  Palm Procession  
 

Thursday, April 17, 6:00 p.m. 
  Seder Meal on Maundy Thursday   

  Scriptures and Music 
  
 

Sunday, April 20th 
Easter Morning Celebration Schedule 
 

7:00 a.m.     

  Ecumenical Sunrise Worship at Fairhaven Park 
  Breakfast Following Worship at Fairhaven Park 
 

8:00ð10:00 a.m.    
       Easter Breakfast in St. Jamesõ Fellowship Hall  
         (Suggested donation $5.00/person, children free) 
 

10:30 a.m.     

  Easter Celebration in St. Jamesõ Sanctuary 
 

Immediately Following Worship 
  Easter Egg Hunt 
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From Music Director Carolyn Mullen 
Lodging needed for Visiting Girls Choir June 20 and 21 
 

A choral group of 31 middle school and high school girls from the Pittsburgh School for the 
Choral Arts is visiting the Pacific Northwest this June, including a stop here in Bellingham. 
They will perform a concert here at St. James on Saturday, June 21, and will sing during our 
worship service on Sunday June 22.    
 
We need host homes for 2 nights for the girls and their chaperones. The tour requires the 
girls to at least be in pairs - though you could host more if you’d like! There are also 15 

chaperones plus the male bus driver needing housing.  
 
Hosts would meet their girls/adults on Friday evening after dinner. On Saturday, the 
girls would eat breakfast and lunch with their host before meeting at the church again 
in the early afternoon. After the Saturday concert hosts would take the girls home, 
then provide breakfast for them on Sunday before returning to church for worship. 

The girls will leave Bellingham after church.  
 
I know this sounds like a BIG project, but I know we can do it! I have many fond memories of the wonderful people 
who hosted me when I was in traveling choral groups in high school and college—truly all parties were enriched by 
the experience! 
 
If you would be willing to host 2 or more girls or adults, please let me know. You can catch me at church, call me at 
595-0934, or e-mail to zolhavn@gmail.com .  
 
Thanks for helping make this possible!  Carolyn  

Presbyterian Women of St. James 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нфǘƘ 

 
10:30am - Bible Study – 8th lesson in the Lounge 

12:00pm - Pot Luck Luncheon in the Horizon Room 
 

Marcy Plattner from the Garden Spot Nursery will be 
our guest speaker.  

 
Childcare is provided. 

All women who are a part of Saint James Presbyterian Church are also a part of Presbyterian Women. We are    
connected to Presbyterian Women of North Puget Sound and to the Synod of Alaska and Northwest. Our group 
offers Bible study, fellowship, and an opportunity to serve our community. We hope to see you there. 
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Religious Identity 
 

The Northwest has the largest percentage of people in the country who check the census box indicating “none” for 
religious identity. Here 25 percent answer that way, compared with 14 percent nationally. Perhaps even more    
suggestive is the number of Northwesterners who say they’re not affiliated with any religious group - 63 percent,  
compared with 41 percent.  
  
Patricia Killen is a professor at Pacific Lutheran University in Tacoma. She notes that “from 1648 to 1970, we had 
essentially one idea of what it means to be religious in the Western world. To be religious meant to be engaged 
with a religious institution. Now, and especially in the Pacific Northwest, people are seeking different, more  
individualistic and fluid ways of being religious.”  
 
Another way to put what Killen describes might be to say that religion, like phone companies and banks, has been 
deregulated. Where there was once an informal establishment of particular religious groups, chiefly mainline 
Protestants and Catholics, today there’s an open market with a great variety of spiritualties and religions vying for 
people’s interest and participation.  
  
Here in the Northwest a new type of religious/spiritual style is emerging - one that emphasizes private and individ-
ual spiritual experience and questing rather than being part of an institution. Spiritual practices (meditation,     
prayer, chant, journaling, small-growth groups) are flourishing even if religious institutions are encountering tough 
 going.  
  
However, the changes are coming at a cost. The shift toward more private individual spiritual practice may mean 
that religious wisdom will not be passed on from generation to generation. Institutions, at their best, steward 
wisdom and practice honed through time. Without them, something is lost.  
  
Killen also wonders if a tendency to sample different spiritualties - moving easily from one to another - may mean 
that people don’t mature. “You can’t be a grown-up in any tradition until you endure frustration, negotiate conflict 
and get to the other side of disillusionment with a capacity to hope. We don't know yet whether the new syncre- 
tism will slow down or accelerate the maturation process.”   
 
 How will we envision future success? Those who are most likely to succeed, it is argued, are those who can find a 
way to repackage their product, try new forms of communication and attempt to reach new markets. 
 
  -  from an article written by Anthony B. Robinson for the Seattle Post-Intelligencer entitled “Northwest Is Seen as a 
Religious Trendsetter.” 
 

Prayer Vigil for Peace in the Middle East on Good Friday 
Join our ecumenical prayer vigil on !ǇǊƛƭ муǘƘ ŀǘ рΥолǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ. The Prayer Vigil is for the 
Christian, Jewish, and Muslim communities in Jerusalem, for all those, Israelis and Palestinians, who are suffering 
in the Holy Land, and for peace in the Middle East and the world.  
 
'ÏÏÄ &ÒÉÄÁÙ ÒÅУÌÅÃÔÉÏÎȡ  
Ȱ"ÌÅÓÓÅÄ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÁÃÅÍÁËÅÒÓȟ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȱ ɉ-ÔȢ ωȡύɊȠ  Ȱ$Ï ÎÏÔ ÌÅÔ ÅÖÉÌ ÄÅÆÅÁÔ ÙÏÕȟ ÃÏÎÑÕÅÒ 
ÅÖÉÌ ×ÉÔÈ ÇÏÏÄȢȱ ɉ2ÏÍÁÎÓ υφȡ φψɊ 



One Great Hour of Sharing 
The  “ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING,” offering, one of the four denomination-wide offerings, will be received on 
Sunday, April 20 (Easter). The offering will be used for the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance Program, and for “Self 
development of People”, to assist people, in our own area as well as world-wide, with projects to enhance and 
strengthen their lives. Examples are given in bulletin inserts in April. 
 

Daoud Nassar 
In Bellingham, Daoud Nassar, the Palestinian farmer who established the “Tent of Nations” S.W. of Bethlehem, a 
meeting place for people of various religious and ethnic background, will be here on Tuesday, May 13. Details will 
be given in the May Pulse and bulletins. 
 

Max Blumenthal, American author, will speak on Wednesday, April 9 at the World Issues series, Fairhaven      
College auditorium, from 12-1:20 p.m., and at 7 p.m. at the Garden Street United Methodist Church. He will       
discuss his latest book: Goliath: Life and Loathing in Greater Israel (“In his new book, award winning journalist Max 
Blumenthal goes deep inside Israeli society....” from an interview in Truthout magazine). 
 

Environmental Feature Film  
Saturday, April 12, 7:30 - 9 p.m. ENVIRONMENTAL FEATURE FILM for grown-ups, teens and older, in the St. James 
Sanctuary. 
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On Wednesday April 9th, award-winning journalist 
and bestselling author Max Blumenthal will speak 
about his recent book, DƻƭƛŀǘƘΥ [ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ [ƻŀǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ 
DǊŜŀǘŜǊ LǎǊŀŜƭ  in Classroom B at Garden Street   
Methodist Church, 1326 North Garden Street,         
Bellingham. The event will begin with a talk by Max 
Blumenthal at 7 p.m., with Q & A to follow. The event 
is open and free to the public and is sponsored by the 
Whatcom Peace & Justice Center, The Fairhaven    
College World Issues Forum and Voices for Middle 
East Peace. He will also speak at noon at the Fairha-
ven College Auditorium in the “World Issues” series. 
 
DƻƭƛŀǘƘΥ [ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ [ƻŀǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ DǊŜŀǘŜǊ LǎǊŀŜƭ όbŀǝƻƴ 
.ƻƻƪǎΣ оос ǇŀƎŜǎΣ млκмκнлмоύ ƛǎ aŀȄ .ƭǳƳŜƴǘƘŀƭΩǎ 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ōƻƻƪΦ Iƛǎ ŬǊǎǘ ōƻƻƪΣ wŜǇǳōƭƛŎŀƴ DƻƳƻǊǊŀƘΥ 
LƴǎƛŘŜ ¢ƘŜ aƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ¢Ƙŀǘ {ƘŀǧŜǊŜŘ ¢ƘŜ tŀǊǘȅ 
όнллфύΣ ǿŀǎ ŀ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ [ƻǎ !ƴƎŜƭŜǎ ¢ƛƳŜǎ 
ōŜǎǘǎŜƭƭŜǊΦ !ǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛŘŜƻ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊƛŜǎ ōȅ aŀȄ 
.ƭǳƳŜƴǘƘŀƭΣ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴ ƻŦ {ƛŘƴŜȅ .ƭǳƳŜƴǘƘŀƭΣ ƘŀǾŜ   
ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ¢ƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ¢ƛƳŜǎΣ ¢ƘŜ [ƻǎ !ƴƎŜƭŜǎ 
¢ƛƳŜǎΣ ¢ƘŜ 5ŀƛƭȅ .ŜŀǎǘΣ ¢ƘŜ bŀǝƻƴΣ ¢ƘŜ DǳŀǊŘƛŀƴΣ 

¢ƘŜ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ CƛƭƳ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭΣ ¢ƘŜ IǳŶƴƎǘƻƴ tƻǎǘΣ 
{ŀƭƻƴΦŎƻƳΣ !ƭ WŀȊŜŜǊŀ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ Ǉǳōƭƛπ
ŎŀǝƻƴǎΦ  IŜ ōƭƻƎǎ ŀǘ ƳŀȄōƭǳƳŜƴǘƘŀƭΦŎƻƳΦ 
Goliath is a controversial book and has received       
exceedingly varied responses both in Israel and the 
United States. The author spent nearly four years in 
research for the book on the ground in Israel and the 
occupied territories. Mr. Blumenthal spoke with politi-
cal leaders across the ideological spectrum, with their 
engaged followers and with ordinary citizens. He      
observed the everyday working of the occupation, and 
talked with occupiers and the occupied alike.  
 
Stephen Walt of Harvard’s Kennedy School of Govern-
ment said of Goliath: “Brave reporting of a sad, even 
tragic tale. Makes me wish he wrote for the New York 
Times.” 
 
“Brash, gritty, personal and close to the ground, this is 
a report from an Israel and a Palestine we seldom see 
in the mainstream media,” Adam Hochschild said. 
 

ISREALI  SPEAKER MAX BLUMENTHAL IN BELLINGHAM, Wednesday, April 9 

http://Salon.com
http://maxblumenthal.com/
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April Birthdays 
4 Gil Thurston 
7 Patty Cromarty 
7 Lillian Snow 
10 Gus Danielson  
11 Matt Hargleroad 
12 Sally Crandall 
12 Gil Thurston 
16 Erin Keyes 
17 Bruce Kraig 
18 Cliff Nelson 
18 Zach Mullen 
20 Sally Albers 
20 Shirley Drury 
20 Kara Hauerwas 
23 Mark Beaty 
25 Valerie McBeth 
28 Liam Hauerwas 
29 Cheryl McGregor 
30 Mary Elmslie 
30 Nicholas Jackson 
 
 

April Anniversaries 
4 Bob and Nancy Hamilton 
29 Marv and Judy Blount 
30 Scott and Stacie Pratschner 

Sensitivity to Scents 
There are some in our congregation who are sensitive to cologne 

and perfume. They ask that you kindly take them into consideration as you 

prepare for worship on Sundays. 

The St. James celebration for 
Maundy Thursday  
3ÅÄÅÒ -ÅÁÌ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ  
&ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ (ÁÌÌ  

 

We will begin with the traditional  
representative meal, with scripture and  

music, followed by a full dinner.  
5ŀǘŜΥ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мтΣ сΥллǇƳ 

 
b9²Υ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ǇŀŘΣ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ 

ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ.   

Whether you’re an early riser or not, don't miss out on St. James’   
Easter Breakfast. Members of the Congregational Life committee 
will be preparing and serving breakfast between 8 am and 10am 
on Easter Sunday. All you need to bring is your appetite. 

St. James Easter Breakfast! 

Easter Egg Hunt 
All children are invited to St. James’s  

Annual Easter Egg Hunt after the 10:30 a.m.  
Easter Celebration on the front lawn,  

weather permitting. 
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From a news letter by John and Gwenda Fletcher, in Dem. Rep. Congo 
  
In a country such as Congo, where 71% of the population live below the poverty level, it is only expected that the 
churches are also very poor. But in spite of their poverty, many churches have vital, active ministries among the 
poorest of the poor. 
 
For instance, the Tshikajy Presbyterian Church, located on the Christian Medical Institute of Kasai (IMCK) station, 
serves both the IMCK staff and the surrounding village The Church, with a membership of 474, has a list of 72     
people who are unable to support themselves. The average weekly offering of $54 is insufficient to provide the 
needed support. 
 
With the help of First Presbyterian Church in Goldsboro, N.C., which provided $2,500 towards a grain mill, this mill 
was installed to grind manioc and corn into flour. The mill produces enough income to cover expenses and you   
contribute significantly to the food distribution program, pay the children’s school fees, and help out with other 
charity activities at the Church. 
 
Another income-generating project of the Church is a restaurant to meet the needs of Good Shepherd Hospital  
patients, families and staff. The restaurant also provides meals for needy  patients  who can not afford to buy them. 
The restaurant is run by volunteers. It also provides funding for gas of the pastor’s motor bicycle, for pastoral   
emergencies, for interment and funeral services, for patients who die without family members, and other charity  
activities.  
 
The church has an active evangelistic outreach in the surrounding villages amongst others by showing religious   
videos with the help of volunteers. The equipment was donated by First Presbyterian Church in Yuma, AZ. 
  
With our thanks for your prayers and support, 
   John and Gwenda 

M A R K  1 5 : 1 6 - 2 0  
Then the soldiers led him into the courtyard of 

the palace (that is, the governor’s  
headquarters); and they called together the 

whole cohort. And they clothed him in a  
purple cloak; and after twisting some thorns 

into a crown, they put it on him. And they  
began saluting him, “Hail, King of the Jews!” 
They struck his head with a reed, spat upon 

him, and knelt down in homage to him. After 
mocking him, they stripped him of the purple 

cloak and put his own clothes on him. Then 
they led him out to crucify him. 



aƛǎǎƛƻƴ {ƻŎƛŀƭ !Ŏǝƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  
We decided to contact the Executive Directors or 
Board Presidents of the following organizations asking 
where we could make a one-time gift that might 
make a significant difference to their organization this 
year. The gift range would be at least $1,000 but not 
more than say, maybe $6,000. We have given to some 
organizations for many, many years adjusting the 
amount down or up as money is available. But with 
the increased mission giving, we find a new oppor-
tunity to provide operational support, the first-in gift 
or the gift that completes the project.  
 
This new gift will be in addition to the increased 
pledge and giving to Interfaith’s Our House and new 
work on Earth Care Action. 
 
Committee members will gather a clear description of 
how much money is needed and what good it would 
do, or what difference it would make to the people 
served or to our community 

 

Here’s our list and who will contact them: 
Whatcom Peace and Justice Center – Peter van der Veen 
Progressive Christian Voices – Peter van der veen  
Northwest Youth Services -  Tim Crandall 
Food Bank – Tim Crandall 
Lighthouse Mission – Gretchen Pfueller 
Tierra Nueva – Gretchen Pfueller 
Habitat for Humanity – Margaret deMaine 
Community to Community – Carla Shafer 
Washington Gender Alliance – Carla Shafer 
Earth Ministry – John Dobbie 
 
Be sure to give committee members information about 
these or other organizations that you might see the 
need to research or contact. 
 

Earth Care Action Expo 

Welcome our New Members 
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On March 2, John Sibold and Beth and Jeff Hawthorne became St. James’ newest  members. John is a native of 

Washington. He recently retired as the Aviation Director for the Washigton State Department of Transportation. 

Beth and Jeff are new to Bellingham, moving from Columbus, Ohio last summer. Beth and Jeff are retired and   

enjoy living closer to their children and grandchild.  

John Sibold Beth and Jeff Hawthorne 



 

As you see from the figures above, income in February was a little less than budgeted, but overall things look OK 
for the month and the year to date.  Thank you all for your generous contributions and frugal spending. 
 
Thank you to all who have paid their per capita for 2014.  If you have not yet paid your per capita pledge, please 
try to do so by the end of April because we will pay out our total per capita assessment to Presbytery by that time. 
 
First quarter giving statements will be mailed by the first week of April.  If you have any questions, please contact 
me.  Susanne Gresham, 593-4173, greshsamse@gmail.com 

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ CǳƴŘ     

             February, 2014      Year to Date 2014 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $18,138 $19,316 $47,501 $46,822 

Expenses 20,389 23,819 39,637 43,653 

Net ($2,251) ($4,503) $7,864 $3,169 
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From the Treasurer 

PINE-BOX VIEW: Jeffrey M. Piehler, a surgeon dying of cancer, angered his 
wife when he announced that he was planning to build his own pine coffin. His 
friends also misunderstood his motives: they thought it was a sign he was giving 
up on life. In fact, the activity helped him live more fully and put things in proper     
perspective. “It’s pretty much impossible to feel anger at someone for driving too 
slowly in front of you in traffic when you’ve just come from sanding your own 
coffin,” he said (New York Times, February 1). 

"You don't have to wait for the End. I am, right 

now, Resurrection and Life. The one who  

believes in me, even though he or she dies, will 

live. And everyone who lives believing in me 

does not ultimately die at all. Do you believe 

this?" 

JOHN 11:25- 26  (THE M ESSAGE) 

 



Progressive Christian Voices is a club that has recently 
been rebooted at Western Washington University. 
The new coordinator, Carolyn Trainer, has been   
working with her fellow students to get the club     
active again in a way that reaches out to the students.  
Through discussions with the students it is clear that 
there is a large interest in this idea of putting faith to 
work. This club offers a unique and different approach 
for a religious based club, as most of the religious 
clubs at Western are very scripture based whereas 
WWU Voices works to physically live through faith in 
society. WWU Voices puts “Faith in Action.” 
 
For their first service oriented activity the group will 

be teaming up with Pacific Northwest Youth Services 

to teach a life skills class, such as teaching homeless 

teens to cook a healthy meal or use a tool box. The 

objective is to really put Christian beliefs to work and 

to live through the verses that teach Christians to love 

and help others.  

Progressive Christian Voices is a campus ministry to 
the students at Western Washington University which 
is supported by Saint James Presbyterian and other 
Bellingham congregations. The student leader is      
Carolyn Trainer, who also serves as the youth director 
at Saint James. The chair of the board is Peter van der 
Veen, also of Saint James.  

PCV 

Youth Group 
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This month the youth have continued to meet weekly with different activities planned for each meeting.  The youth 
even got rather “gourmet” the other day, as they whipped up a warm, gooey batch of gingerbread butterscotch 
cookies while humming to Disney music. There is also a game day coming up for a day of games and snacks.  
 
As the sun is finally starting to poke its face out from behind the clouds, rain and even snow, the activities can 
begin to move outdoors. We hope to use some of Western Washington’s facilities or other parks around              
Bellingham and Fairhaven to get outside and enjoy the few rays of sunshine that we can find.  
 
Besides putting our culinary abilities to use and hoping to soak up the sun, the youth are also going to begin sup-

port and involvement at the Pacific Northwest Youth Services. There is a high demand for street outreach, such as 

getting supplies for homeless youth and then delivering them to the youth. This is a chance for the youth to reach 

out to people in need who are the same age as they are, yet are in very different situations. This will be a            

face-to-face service project.  

At the regular session meeting on March 9, Session 
¶ Chose Church Leadership; Vision, Team Culture and Integrity by Lovett H. Weems Jr as the next reading           

assignment. 
¶ Heard Dick Carr’s report on the workshop given by the Washington Secretary of State for non-profit                

organizations. 
¶ Heard from the Personnel Committee that yearly performance reviews for the staff will be conducted in March. 
¶ Heard from the Building and grounds Committee that the new thermostats and exit signs have been installed.  

Session Highlights 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

8am Prayer Group 
2pm Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
5:30pm Al Anon 
7:30pm WA   
Gender Alliance  

2 

8am Menôs Bible 
Study 
6pm SOS Menôs AA 
 

3 10am Yoga 
11am Staff 
4pm Cross-fit   
Exercise Class 
5:30pm  
Congregational Life 
5:30pm Building & 
Grounds 
6:30pm Bell Choir 
7:30pm Choir 
7:15pm AA  

4 

 
5 

10am OA 
1pm Bellingham 
Ukulele Group  

6 

9am Lenten Study 
9am Fellowship 
Breakfast 
10:30am Worship - 
Communion 
7pm AA  

7 

6:30pm AA Menôs 
Book Study  
6:45pm Boy Scouts 

8 

8am Prayer Group 
2pm Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
5:15pm Finance 
5:30pm Al Anon 
7pm Preschool  
Parent Meeting 
7:30pm WA   
Gender Alliance  

9 

8am Menôs Bible 
Study 
2:30pm Christian 
Faith Formation 
6pm SOS Menôs AA 
6:15pm Mission & 
Social Action 
6:30pm Weaverôs 
Guild 

10 

10am Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
Exercise Class 
6:30pm Bell Choir 
7:30pm Choir 
7:15pm AA  

11 

12pm Prime Timers 
5pm Parentôs Night 
Out 

12 

9am Church Work 
Party 
10am Poets &  
Coffee 
10am OA 
3pm Ukulele  
Workshop 
7pm Earth Care 
Action Expo Movie 
Night 

13 Palm Sunday 

9am Fellowship 
Breakfast 
9am Lenten Study 
10:30am Worship  
11:30am Deacons 
12pm Session + 
Lunch 
7pm AA  

14 

6:30pm AA Menôs 
Book Study  
6:45pm Boy Scouts 

15 

8am Prayer Group 
2pm Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
5:30pm Al Anon 
7:30pm WA   
Gender Alliance  

16 PULSE DUE 

8am Menôs Bible 
Study 
6pm SOS Menôs AA 
 

17 Maundy  

       Thursday 

10am Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
Exercise Class 
6pm Seder Meal on 
Maundy Thursday 
8pm Choir 
7:15pm AA  

18 Good Friday 

5:30pm Prayer Vigil 
for Peace in the 
Middle East at St. 
James  

 

 

19 

10am OA 

20 Easter Sunday 
7am Sunrise Worship 
at Fairhaven Park w/
Breakfast  
8am Easter Breakfast 
at St. James  
10:30am Easter  

Celebration  

7pm AA  

21 

6:30pm AA Menôs 
Book Study  
6:45pm Boy Scouts 

22 

8am Prayer Group 
2pm Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
5:30pm Al Anon 
7:30pm WA   
Gender Alliance  

 

 

23 

8am Menôs Bible 
Study 
6pm SOS Menôs AA 
 

24 

10am Yoga 
10:30am Personnel 
4pm Cross-fit   
Exercise Class 
6pm Worship  
Committee 
7:30pm Choir 
7:15pm AA  

25 

4:15pm Membership 
26 

10am OA 
 

27 

9am Adult Bible 
Class 
9am Fellowship 
Breakfast 
10:30am Worship  
11:30am Sermon 
Feedback 
3pm Community 
Chorus Concert 
7pm AA  

28 

6:30pm AA Menôs 
Book Study  
6:45pm Boy Scouts 
7pm St. James  
Literary Society 

29 

8am Prayer Group 
10:30am Womenôs 
Bible Study 
12pm Womenôs 
Luncheon 
2pm Yoga 
4pm Cross-fit   
5:30pm Al Anon 
7:30pm WA   
Gender Alliance  

30 

8am Menôs Bible 
Study 
10am Pulse Crew 
6pm SOS Menôs AA 

   

Page 11  

APRIL  CALENDAR 2014  

 

Friday, April 11th 
5pm-8pm 

For more information contact 
the church office. 
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360-733-1325 

5ƻƴϥǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ      
ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ǎŜǊƳƻƴǎΣ Řŀƛƭȅ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΗ    
ǎŀƛƴǘƧŀƳŜǎǇǊŜǎΦƻǊƎ 

Ministers:  The Congregation 
Melany Armstrong, Organist/Pianist  
Susanne Gresham, Treasurer 
Tim Chandonnet, Custodian  
The Rev. Jon Hauerwas, Pastor  
Carolyn Mullen, Music Director    
Natasha Orme, Office Administrator  
Kayla Stejskal, Teacher for 3, 4 and 5 year olds 
Carolyn Trainer, Youth Leader 

Sunday Worship 

Schedule  
9:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study  

9:00 a.m. Fellowship Breakfast  
10:30 a.m. Worship 

10:45 
Office Hours  

Tuesday-Friday, 9:00 a.m. -2:00 p.m.  
You may reach Pastor Jon after 2pm at 

360-510-1750 email: 
jon@saintjamespres.org 

EASTER SUNDAY - APRIL 20TH 

http://saintjamespres.org

